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BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES 
Memorial Town Hall 

Third Floor Meeting Room 
 7/30/07  

7:00PM 
 

Selectmen Present: Matthew Vincent, Chairman; Lonnie Brennan; Philip Trapani, 
Clerk 

 
Others Present: Stephen Delaney, Town Administrator;    
_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Zoning Board of Appeals 
There was a general discussion with several members of the ZBA regarding the 
operations and membership of the ZBA.  There are still two openings on the board and 
the selectmen discussed possible candidates.  Mr. Vincent mentioned that Scott 
MacDonald would be interested in serving on the ZBA. 
 
Mr. Trapani moved, and it was unanimously voted to appoint Mr. Scott 
MacDonald, 5 Lantern Lane, as an Associate member of the Zoning Board of 
Appeals, with a term to run through June 30, 2008.  
 
Clark Street 
Mr. Rich Coco, 1 Andover Street, was present to request that the Selectmen change the 
designation of Clark Street from “One Way” to “No Through Traffic”.  Mr. Coco’s 
driveway is on Clark Street.   Mr. Coco submitted a letter which detailed his request.  The 
basis for the request relates to his inability to take a left out of his driveway in the 
direction of Andover Street.  It was agreed that the matter would be referred to the Traffic 
Committee for a recommendation.   
 
Energy Committee 
Mr. Tardiff and Mr. Snow were present and gave the Selectmen an update regarding there 
effort to form an energy committee. 
 
Library Parking 
Member of the Library Building Committee, Library Trustees, Traffic Committee, 
Highway Surveyor, and several citizens were present to discuss the parking configuration 
at the new Library.  Residents from Maple Street had suggested that several of the 
parking spaces on that side of the building could be moved to the other side of the 
building in order to lessen the traffic impact on Maple Street.  After an extensive 
discussion it was the general consensus that any change in the approved traffic plan 
would necessitate a return to the Planning Board, which had approved the existing plan.  
The traffic committee offered to examine the overall traffic conditions in the area as part 
of their work plan. 
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Tag Sale at Harry Murch Park 
Mr. Trapani moved and it was unanimously voted to allow the Georgetown All-
Sports Boosters to hold a “tag sale” at Harry Murch Park on August 19, 2007, from 
10:00 AM until 6:00 PM. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 PM. 
 
Minutes by: 
Stephen Delaney, Town Administrator 
 
Minutes approved August 13, 2007. 


